



LMH Executive Meeting Minutes
Monday August 18 , 2025
Millar Residence

Committee Members

Mark Millar, President
Chris Pellizzari, Past President
Josh Douglas, WOGHL Rep
Mindy Squire, Registration
Ben Greig, OMHA Rep- absent
Becky Laye, OWHA Rep
Jen O'Shea, Secretary
Joe Dobbie, Director of Trainers - absent

Jana Corby, Ice Convenor
Rod Adamthwaite, Director of Coaching- absent
Chuck Robertson, Treasurer
Hugh Pearce, LMLL Rep- absent
Ashlynn Carr, Fundraising- absent
Trish Gilchrist, 2nd Fundraising
Andy Freiter, Equipment Manager

MINUTES

Open Meeting

7:30 pm

Acceptance of May Minutes

Reviewed minutes

Motion to accept: Becky

Second by: Josh

Registration- Mindy

OMHA

U9 - possible to bump up from U7 to make even teams of 12; 1 player on waitlist to be let in

U13- player wanting to try out in SH for B2 team - MM to reach out

U18- 24 players for LL

Director of Coaching - Rod

OMHA - Ben

Ice - Jana

- September schedule coming together -
- Some full ice practices given to girls U11/U13 teams in week 1 and 2 of sept.
- 2 exhibition games per team for the pre-season
- Ausable Valley will be invoiced for ice from LMH

Fundraising- Ashlynn

- Half ice boards in need of new sponsors; 9 boards double-sided and 4 curves; \$500/2 year term; ideally sponsors on boards for draft night
- Team sponsors deadline is Nov. 15. The funds will go to team managers and then money is spent how team needs
- Possibility to create a spreadsheet that can be filled out to track where team funds end up
- Wing night- possibly Oct 24; Chucks have been asked
- Ausable Valley will have a silent auction table
- Draft night - Oct 1st
- Photo night - Oct 14/15
- Jamboree - organizer is needed

Fundraising 2nd - Trish

- Timekeeper applications to go out this week
- Chantal Wragg taking the lead on Bonds. There will be a web form that will help navigate the family bonds
- Going to be reaching out to other volunteer positions

Lambton Middlesex Local League - Hugh

- LM meeting July 16- will be season structure and U7 programming

\

Finances - Chuck

- Dave Landers (refing) paid; OWHA paid
- Lottery licence in draft
- 3250 calendars will be printed for 425 players

Equipment - Andy

- Tim Hortons jerseys for U5 and U7 are in
- Additional Lucan jerseys have been ordered and arrive shortly

Trainers - Joe

OWHA - Becky/WOGHL - Josh

- OWHA fees paid
- T1 rosters are on track for the start of Sept.
- As per OWHA guidelines, all girls teams will be wearing dark jerseys for home games and whites/lights for visiting
- U9 HL coaches have been informed to get their bench staff set so they can get their VSC process started

Past President - Chris

- Possibility for Ausable valley to host U9 MD1 and MD2 teams according to new OMHA guidelines
- Development - powerskating with Katrian Jermoken and skills with Meg Howe - Monday and Wednesday mornings
- Teresa Noyes - local parent has offered to help with goaltending development. Possibility to utilize her expertise during team practices
- Free goalie clinics
- Development ice will be posted on the socials in September

President - Mark

- Justin Merner approved for head coach for U13LL
- U11,U13, U18LL teams will get 2 dev skates, 2 evals and 1 scrimmage
- Volunteers will be needed to supplement for evaluations- will post on LMH website

Adjournment:

Next Meeting: Sept 15

Motion to close the meeting:

Moved by: Andy

Second by: Jen

Meeting Adjourned: 10:35 PM